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Salt Awareness Day proposals 2003


Latest News:
ASDA plans to review its products in the next three years

Supermarket meeting and press release on Heinz

Salt and healthy eating
Salt Awareness Day 2003 proposals

Next year National Salt Awareness Day is going to be on the 29 January. We are making the issue of salt and children's diets the main campaign thrust next year. 

We have already made contact with other similar organisations (National Heart Forum, Family Heart Association, Focus on Food, Food Commission, Health Education Trust, Sustain and the Women's Institute) who are supporting us and keen to link in through their websites and help write any articles. We have already gained support from Annabel Karmel (children's cookery writer) who is going to be our spokesperson at the event and may possibly help us to develop a cookery booklet. We also have the MP Kerry Pollard who is going to sponsor the event.


Objectives
· To highlight the high salt intake of children's diets, of all ages

· To highlight the research that has been done showing why salt is harmful in kids.

· To offer suggestions on improving the diet of children

· To demonstrate where the salt comes from.


The proposals

Resources we are proposing include:

· A healthy eating recipe booklet for kids, which will hopefully have recipes from various organisations, supermarkets and celebrities.

· A list of top salty foods eaten by kids, based on the National Diet and Nutrition Survey 2000 for 4-18 year olds.

· Four diet scenarios of children's meals, which have calculated salt contents.

· The scientific evidence to back the reasons why it is important to consider the salt in children's diet.

· Again we will provide our four leaflets and develop a poster linked to kids and the dangers of salt. These will be distributed to health professionals etc to encourage them to host their own event on the day.


We will be conducting a questionnaire for children aged 12-16 years, which will gather information on attitudes and knowledge about salt and we will be publishing the results.

We are planning to have another House of Commons event on the day, where MPs, our supporters and journalists will be invited.


ASDA plans to review products in next 3 years

Asda has recently announced that it is going to review 8000 of its food and drink products over the next three years to remove unnecessary fat, salt and sugar, targeting a 10% reduction with no product compromise or price increase. Products will be in the store by autumn onwards.


Supermarket meeting

CASH held a meeting with the supermarkets, Food Standards Agency and Department of Health on 15 April at the Royal Society of Medicine, London. From this meeting several action points were raised;

The Department of Health confirmed that the recognised figure of 6g should be used on labelling, so we hope to see all the supermarkets now do this. 

Salt Awareness Day was discussed and we hope to take forward local store initiatives, which would involve store tours by local dieticians/ health professionals. Also we hope the supermarkets will help us in developing a recipe booklet along with the help of Annabel Karmel.

All supermarkets shared their achievements thus far on lowering salt, the problems encountered and future plans. It was encouraging to note that salt reduction is very much on the supermarkets' agenda.


Salt, Healthy Eating and Heinz Canned Foods

CASH issued a press release on the Thursday 18th April 2002 based on a report that now allows Heinz canned foods such as baked beans, tomato soup and spaghetti in tomato sauce, can count towards the recommended intake of at least five portions of fruit and vegetables a day. These are labelled with a special logo devised with the British Dietetic Association, which states how many portions of vegetables a portion provides. What has failed to be mentioned is that nearly all of these canned products are high in salt. Therefore for canned products to carry this logo, allowing them to form part of a healthy diet is misleading. Please see our website for a copy of this press release - www.hyp.ac.uk/cash


OTHER NEWS

The CASH website now has another section called salt and children, which has some information on other projects that are going on and links to those websites. We hope to add more organisations on as we begin to liase with them.

The website has also been updated with recent press releases "Heinz, Salt and Healthy Eating", and some articles that have been written in the national press.

With Salt Awareness Day approaching, we hope to have a few volunteers join us in the autumn to help with work in the office, such as sending out resources, and other projects.

If you have any information, comments or facts you want to add then please contact:

Penelope Gilbert, CASH project Nutritionist or
Emma Fluck, CASH project co-ordinator
Tel: 0208 725 2409 Email: cash@sghms.ac.uk

